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                   TOGETHER WE CAN MAKE A DIFFERENCE!! 

        India & 1st Grad in England 

India 
Our Christian Training Center director in southern In-

dia is Pastor J.T. Norman. We have worked together 

for many years. The following report should encour-

age your heart and reassure you in your support of this 

ministry. God is using CTC grads worldwide! 

  

In the 12 months of 2014, our graduates’ year-end re-

ports have shown that 6,943 new souls have re-

ceived Jesus into their hearts as their Lord and Savior. 

This report is from 274 graduates of Sonshine School 

of Ministry (our CTC program). I believe that when 

we receive reports from all of the 378 graduates, the 

number of people who received Jesus as their Savior 

will be much more. Just this week 46 people received 

Christ as their Savior in our local CTC student minis-

try. Our reports indicate that of the 378 graduates, only 

7% (about 26 graduates) are not involved in ministry. 

There is an open door filled with hungry hearts! 

Let us win them for King Jesus and expand His 

Kingdom! 

             Graduate Testimonies from India 

  

N. Vincent Raj (wife – 

Mary)  When my vil-

lage was reached by 

Sonshine Ministries 

with the Gospel, I was a 

troublemaker. I did not 

want my father to wor-

ship Jesus. In order to 

stop them from coming 

to my village, I used to 

let the air go from the 

pastor's motorcycle's 

tires in addition to other 

mischievous things. 

  

Now I look back at what the Lord has done in my life. 

Once I was under the influence of Satan 24/7 and now 

I am under the influence of the Spirit of the living God 

because Sonshine Bible School (our CTC program) 

students and pastors obeyed the Lord. Now I am not on-

ly a brand new man in Christ; I am a minster of God. I 

thank the Lord for Sonshine Bible School and its minis-

tries.  

  

I used to think that because of my former mischievous 

things, God would think twice before blessing me with a 

motorcycle or blessing me with anything for His minis-

try. I was wrong. God proved His love and His will by 

blessing me with this motorcycle to further His work.  

  

Now I am ministering in a village named Sathanoor. We 

(CTC Bible school students) reached this village with 

the gospel and now we have a church there. People in 

this village worship Satan as their god. We are literally 

bringing people from bondages of Satan into blessings 

of the Savior Jesus Christ. Now there are 30 people who 

are saved and filled with the Holy Spirit worshipping 

with us. We are also conducting weekday Bible study in 

4 new villages that are 30 miles away from us. 

  

Please pray that we will continue to bring people from 

darkness into His marvelous light in spite of all the 

problems and persecution that try to threaten us from 

going forward. 

Blessings! 

  

B. Markraj 

(wife - Shanthi) 

I was brought up 

in the Sonshine 

orphanage 

through my 12th 

grade. After 

graduating from 

high school, I 

realized the call of God in my life for His ministry. 

However, I was trying to ignore the Lord’s calling for I 

thought that I should be a police officer. After a long 

battle, I obeyed the call of the Lord and joined in Son-

shine School of Ministry (CTC program) to get the prop-

er training to become a minister for the Lord. After grad-
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Pastor Joycelyn 

Dankwa pictured 

here with Rose and 

two of our other 

CTC teachers. Pas-

tor Joycelyn also 

oversees our CTC 

program in Ghana, 

Africa.   

 

ONLINE GIVING 

I don’t often mention that you can give online through 

our website www.revc.org as there are fees deducted for 

doing so; I know many of you like the convenience, 

however, and we do give you tax credit for the full orig-

inal gift amount. New giving tabs have been added for 

those of you who like to give online, including the 

church remodeling project involving Vicky’s parents in 

Portoviejo, Ecuador, that was featured in our March 

newsletter.  As of  March 21st we had received $2450 

of the $12,000 needed.  Thank you for helping and we 

need more of you to consider doing so!   

 

If you would like to check out the “Partner’s Only” area 

that has newsletters and some past videos, you will need 

the following:  user id:  revc   password: pj3078  

PROJECT GIDEON—WE NEED YOU! 

I continue to pray that more of you who read this news-

letter will decide to partner with us in our many projects 

by becoming a “Project Gideon” partner, giving $15 or 

$30 each month of which 100% will go to projects. 

More than 600 people receive this newsletter  each 

month. If 300 of those who are not yet partners would 

give to “Project Gideon,” we could continue the CTC 

locations we have as well as add new ones and move 

forward with the ONLINE version. Your decision does 

make a difference. Fifteen dollars a month is less than 

50 cents a day. If 300 new partners would give that each 

month, we would have at least an additional $4500 per 

month to put toward projects. If you are not currently 

giving to “Project Gideon,” please prayerfully consider 

becoming a “Project Gideon” partner. What a tremen-

dous difference you can make! 

 

You’re in my prayers and thank you for standing with 

us! TOGETHER WE’RE MAKING A DIFFERENCE!  

uating from the Bible school, I got married to Shanthi 

and took over a newly planted church in Paravai vil-

lage. In the last 3 years we were able to share the Gos-

pel in Paravai village and the surrounding 16 villages.  

  

Everyday is an adventurous day as anything can hap-

pen any time in this predominantly Hindu area. By the 

grace of God, we have 35 people worshipping with us 

every Sunday.  Twenty-seven are filled with the Holy 

Spirit and 32 have obeyed the Lord in water baptism. 

  
Recently, I had a marvelous experience of protection of 

the Lord when I shared the Gospel in a village 30 km 

from Paravai. When I gave the alter call, 7 people gave 

their hearts to the Lord and confessed Jesus as their  

Lord and Savior. Ninety percent of these villagers are 

Muslim. Without warning, some people from the vil-

lage started stoning me, saying there is no God other 

than Allah. 

  
When I realized there was no escape from this angry 

group, I knelt down and prayed in a loud voice, saying, 

“Jesus you said that you would protect and keep when 

I am in trouble. Because I am in covenant relationship 

with you through your blood covenant and I have your 

surname like Abraham, I claim my freedom which is in 

your Name.” As I continued to pray, I claimed every-

thing which I learned from my Covenant class in the 

Bible school. I was a good student in the Bible school. 

  

While I was still praying, a man from the crowd cried, 

“Stop stoning, this is God man; I know all about 

covenant and the covenant keeping God. If we don’t 

stop persecuting this man his God will fight for him, 

so let him go.” Then they stopped and nursed my 

wounds, gave me tea to drink, and saw me safely back 

to my village. Before leaving, I was able to share an-

other 15 minutes about Jesus and His blood covenant. 

The village chairman said that I am free to come and 

go, saying that this man is not a threat to our villagers. 

Prayer works! Our God is the same God of Abraham, 

Isaac and Jacob. Amen! 

                    LONDON ENGLAND   

Our CTC London Shepherdfold Christian Training 

College in London, England, graduated their  fir st 

CTC student, Rose Nathalie, under the supervision of 
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